
 

                                               

 

 

Report by Frances Taylor 

Play and Physical Activity Officer 

Boston Borough Council 

October 2017 

 

 

 

Theme 2 – 

Creating a more attractive environment 

Improve local amenities and open spaces in Boston Big Local area 

CODE 2:3:1 

£19,000 

 

 

 

 



 

July to September 2017 – Consultation with the community 

 

 

CENTRAL PARK 

Networking with Boston Hope to enhance the Central Park Play area 

even further with additional funding from Boston Hope fundraising 

events 

Several meetings have taken place to discuss the swing for the disabled 

Flat bed swings  

Game panels have been discussed  

Quotes have been requested 

Play providers are to visit the sites w/c 09/10/2017 and tenders will be 

sent out. 

 

WOODVILLE ROAD  

 

Consultation with the community took place and it was requested that 

the surfacing under the swings be replaced immediately and not next 

year. This will enable the swings to be put back in place and children 

being able to play on the equipment straight away. 

As Fran Taylor had reported that this work would be done until the 

second year she contacted Richard Tory to ask if this work could be 

done now. It was agreed that it could. 

Quotes for the surfacing obtained and order placed for the work to be 

done on 28/09/2017.See attached order. 

Once the work is completed Fran Taylor will forward invoice for payment. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

                                               

 

 

Report by Frances Taylor 

Play and Physical Activity Officer 

Boston Borough Council 

December 2017 

 

 

 

Theme 2 – 

Creating a more attractive environment 

Improve local amenities and open spaces in Boston Big Local area 

CODE 2:3:1 

£19,000 

 

 



 

Woodville Road Play Area 

Installation of grass matting surfacing and re-fit of flat bed swings 

 

 

  

 

Photo of new surfacing with swings in place 

 

Works completed 08/11/2017 

Total Cost 

£2872 



 

Next steps 

Funding still to spend £16,128 

Picture of disabled swing (new flat bed swings will also be installed) 

 

 

Meeting will take place on 17/01/2018 

With G I Jones on site to discuss further and obtain quote for the above 

plus 2 or 4 flat bed swings. 

This will be funded by BBC, BBL and Local Hope 



 

                                               

 

 

Report by Frances Taylor 

Play and Physical Activity Officer 

Boston Borough Council 

March 2018 

 

 

 

Theme 2  Creating a more attractive environment 

Priority 3:1  Improve local amenities and open spaces in Boston Big 

Local Area 

Activity - Continue to improve and increase play opportunities 

 

 

 

2:3:1 

£19,000 

 

 



 

Since last report areas of work: 

Woodville Road Play Area – surfacing under swings – complete 

Leaving a balance of £16,128 

Central Park 

Central Park Play Area – Provide an inclusive swing and four flat seats to 

enhance play for disabled children in a wheelchair and allow them to swing 

with their siblings. 

The first bay of the swing area allows, with the use of a radar key the base to 

be unlocked, dropped down and the wheelchair to be pushed onto the swing 

base and locked into position. This can be used by children and adults, bringing 

a whole new opportunity for the community of Boston. 

Alongside this swing will be 4 flat bed swings. 



 

Local Hope – A local group of caring residents came together to help fund the 

project and have pledged £12,000. 

This along with the remaining funding from Boston Big Local will now provide 

the swing area and also an inclusive roundabout and connecting footpaths to 

allow central park to become a play area inclusive to all. 

After consultation and several visits to the play site by various play providers 

the contractor for the specialised swing equipment will be G L Jones and the 

contractor for the Inclusive Roundabout will be Kompan. 

Cost of this project is £28,659 

Funding from Local Hope towards Swings £12,000 

Funding from Boston Big Local towards swings and roundabout £16,128 

Funding from BTAC £531 



 

Inclusive Roundabout 

 

 

 

This piece of equipment is flush with surfacing for easy access for those in 

wheelchairs again giving the opportunity for children / adults in wheelchairs to 

experience a spinning rotation movement along with their families. 

 

It is hoped that this project will start on 16/04/2018. 

 

 


